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KENOSHA –  The City of Kenosha Police and Fire Commission is pleased to announce the 

selection of Patrick D. Patton as the Kenosha Police Department’s next police chief. Captain 

Patrick Patton has been a member of the Kenosha Police Department for 16 years. During 

this time, Captain Patton served as a police officer, detective, patrol sergeant, sergeant in the 

Detective Bureau, and patrol lieutenant. On January 1, 2022, he was promoted to Captain. 

Captain Patton’s appointment to police chief will be confirmed at the Police and Fire 

Commission meeting scheduled for 9 a.m. Tuesday, November 15, 2022. Captain Patton will 

begin his role as chief on January 1, 2023, following the December 31, 2022 retirement of 

Chief Eric Larsen.

“I am humbled and honored to be selected as Chief of Police,” Patton said. “I want to thank 
the City of Kenosha Police and Fire Commission for their time. It was a privilege to have been
considered along with Captain Beller and Lieutenant Dillhoff. I’ve given my commitment to the
Police and Fire Commission, Mayor and City Administrator to continue to build upon Chief 
Larsen’s efforts in engaging the community. I look forward to working with current staff, 
Common Council, and community members.”

mailto:kkochman@kenosha.org

